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From the Executive Director:From the Executive Director:

Dear Friends,

I hope this note finds you and yours in the best of health and the best of spirits. God has been good to
all of us, and for that, let’s be thankful during this special time of the year.

Lois and I recently had the opportunity to travel back to Winona Lake, Indiana, the home of Homer
Rodeheaver and also the location of the sacred music publishing company he started. Our visit was to
touch base with old friends and get a renewed sense of who our founder was and what he believed.

Accompanying us for most of the trip was Susan Brandenburg, a friend of the ranch. Susan has been com-
missioned to write the story of Rodeheaver Boys Ranch’s 62 years of operation. One thing we certainly
wanted to accomplish was to spend some quality time with Bruce and Ann Howe. Bruce is 92 years old
and was Mr. Rodeheaver ’s personal assistant. Although he was mending after stomach surgery, Bruce
was alert, in good spirits, and still driving his car to appointments. I was reminded of what the late
Walt Pellicier, our former Sheriff of 34 years and board member, said about Bruce on one occasion, “That
Bruce Howe is an energetic little stick of dynamite.”

Knowing Bruce these past 15 years, I would have to agree with Walt. On this trip, we met Bruce at the museum where Mr. Rodeheaver ’s
things are on display. It did not take Bruce long to get seated in Mr. Homer ’s chair behind his original desk in the original office which is
part of the museum located in the old but restored Westminster Hotel. (Mr. Homer ’s things are roped off to the public, but not to Bruce.)

Bruce kept Susan busy writing her notes – or was it Susan who kept Bruce moving smoothly from subject to subject? Lois and I sat for
awhile mesmerized by the story being told and considered ourselves honored to be present at such an historic moment. The afternoon went
by fast – even when you think about the “tale being told” spanned 72 years. With Bruce, it was like yesterday.

Later we went to Bruce’s home where the stories continued. Lois and Ann talked of family and life while Bruce, Susan, and I visited other
parts of the estate. One of Bruce’s last actions on this visit included sitting down with me and writing in his own hand a check to the
Ranch. Then he sat back and explained where the ranch fit in his and Ann’s estate which will be addressed in their charitable trust. Like
Mr. Homer, Bruce was thinking of someone other than himself.

Later, Ann joined us as we went to the Boathouse Restaurant there in Winona and had a delicious meal. Bruce struggled with hearing in
the crowded dinner house, but had no problem finding another story to expound upon. When we went outside, it was pretty chilly and
Bruce was noticeably affected. Ann brought the car around and Bruce told us he loved us and he would see us the next visit or in heaven
– whatever the Lord had for the days ahead.

Susan spent some more writer ’s time with Bruce on the next day. Lois and I had to leave early the next morning to catch a flight after we
had breakfast with Susan. As we drove away that next morning, we spoke of and imagined the old days when Bruce was in his prime help-
ing Homer Rodeheaver do the work of the ministry, the music business, and getting Rodeheaver Boys Ranch started.

Bruce is part of what Mr. Homer was part of – they truly were the greatest generation. 

Sincerely,
Ken Johnson

Dr. Robert Mitchem and his wife Beverly
are special friends of the ranch staff and
boys. His volunteer efforts with events on
ranch wildlife management, board mem-
ber, and treasurer has benefited the ranch
in many ways. His financial support has
made much of a difference in our ability to
help boys.

Robert and Beverly were married in 1956.
A veteran of the Korean Conflict, Robert is
a partial disabled U.S. Army veteran. He
attended the medical college of Optometry
in Memphis, Tennessee and began his
work in Orlando where he practiced for
over 10 years.

In 1971, he moved his practice to Palatka
where he worked (full time) until age 65.
He continued to see patients for more than
9 years and then retired completely from
practice at 74 years of age. His contact
with the ranch was a sporadic beginning in

the early 70’s, but he did not get active as
a volunteer until the late 90s’.

He has served as teacher, deacon, and on
various committees, and as a committee
chair person for terms at First Baptist in
Palatka. The outdoors have always had a
hold on him, and his passion for hunting
(especially turkey hunting) is a matter of
record. After other invitations from neigh-
bor Bill Huntley, Robert Mitchem visited
the ranch on several occasions and has
been a great friend working closely with
the ranch administration ever since.

“Rodeheaver Boys Ranch is my favorite
charity and one that I fully respect and
want to help. The land that belongs to the
ranch is fun to work and the fellowship of
the boys and staff is second to none.
Beverly and I are blessed to be associated
with such a fine group and worthy work,”
states Robert.

Spotlight On The Mitchems

Robert and Beverly have three children-
Debbie, Sherri, and Jerry. Debbie is mar-
ried to Greg Bacon who is also a
Rodeheaver Board Member. Sherri is mar-
ried to Chad Evans. The Mitchems are
blessed with 6 grandchildren for whom
they are very proud.

At 82 years of age, Dr. Mitchem continues
to make friends for the ranch by introduc-
ing others to the staff and boys.

“Dr. Mitchem and Beverly understand the
heartbeat of the ranch and we are fortunate
to have him as a volunteer worker and
board member,” states Ken Johnson,
Executive Director.
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As we begin a new year, the staff and
boys at Rodeheaver Boys Ranch are once
again reminded of what a privilege it is to
live on the ranch and to also experience
first hand the transformation of what  an
old-fashion, God-fearing, agricultural
based, residential, working ranch can
make in the lives of 50 rebellious, street-
wise, hard-hearted, knot-headed, teen-
age boys. Because the Ranch is a faith-
based Christian child-care agency, we are
also mindful of how important our donors
are to its survival.    

Without the continued financial support
of our many friends, the miraculous
changes we see in the lives of the boys
could become a thing of the past.
Rodeheaver Boys Ranch has a rich her-
itage and a proven track record of helping
disadvantaged young men get on the
right track for a positive future. One of the
administration’s major concerns is that
because of hard times nationally, and
because of so much uncertainty about the
future, our donors, either because they
can’t support the Ranch any more, or they
are just plain afraid of the future, may stop
sending their support. 

Without the programs offered by the
Ranch, these boys would have very little

hope for the future and without the sup-
port of our donors, the Ranch’s care for
the boys would have to be reduced or dis-
continued completely.  

Over the last several years, some of the
Ranch’s most effective fundraising efforts
have been on-ranch events that introduce
the boys and staff to new groups of peo-
ple. These are individuals who are very
passionate about a particular hobby or a
type of entertainment. Current examples
of these groups are the Bluegrass
Festivals, Good Sam’s Rallies, Annual
Meeting/BBQ, etc.  

We have recently added two new on-
ranch fund-raisers that we hope will
attract new groups of people to the
Ranch’s mission. Our hope and prayer is
that these new folks will appreciate the
special atmosphere that exists here, and
that some of them will start supporting the
Ranch, just like many of its Bluegrass and
Good Sam’s friends have done.

This last October, Amanda Morgan and
Cathy Watkins, who both manage the
ranch horse-riding program,  organized
the inaugural “Ride For The Ranch” trail
ride.  They put on a good program and
had 36 riders to participate. With all of the

horse enthusiasts who live within a 100-
mile radius of the Ranch, we hope this
special group of horse-lovers will band
together once a year to help support the
Ranch’s mission. The other new event is
scheduled for March 9, 2013. The Ranch
will be hosting its inaugural “Rodeheaver
Boys Ranch Classic Auto, Truck, and
Motorcycle Show.” There is already a con-
siderable amount of momentum building
for this show. There is a copy of the ad for
the car show in this issue of the “Ranch
Wrangler.”

The reality is that the ranch needs addi-
tional support to survive. We believe the
best way to accomplish that goal is to find
new and creative ways to attract new peo-
ple to the Ranch. After they have been
here a while, we believe the changed lives
of the boys, the excellent facilities, and
the positive testimony of current donors
will convert many of them to become reg-
ular contributors to the Ranch. If you cur-
rently support the Ranch, thank you. If
you do not currently have Rodeheaver
Boys Ranch included in your charitable
giving portfolio, come give us a look…we
believe you will like what you see.

Jeff King
Development Director   

Planning For The Future Through Lessons Learned In The Past

Woodworking - One of the
Boys Favorite Activities.

Below and left is Scott Phillips who
instructs the boys on choice of wood,

cutting patterns, equipment, tech-
nique, and safety. 
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Yes, I want to invest in the future of 
Rodeheaver Boys Ranch.Rodeheaver Boys Ranch.

Name:_________________________________________________
(please print)

Address:_______________________________________________

City/State/Zip___________________________________________

Ph:____________________________________________________

Email:__________________________________________________

Please indicate total gift/pledge to the campaign:

I/We wish to contribute a total gift/pledge of $_____________

Please indicate payment  opt ions:

I/We are enclosing $______________as payment in full.

I/We pledge the entire amount to be paid over :

Please bill:

My/Our gift qualifies for a matching gift from: 

(name of company)______________________________________

My/Our gift is in honor/memory of:
________________________________________________________

I/We wish to remain anonymous  (if this option is not
selected I/We will be listed in campaign materials)

I/We would like information on naming opportunities.

Signature_________________________Date_________________

We Invite You to 

Take a Leadership RoleLeadership Role by

Investing in the Future as a 

Rodeheaver Dream Builder.
“Only you 

can make my dreams
come true.”

1

Quarterly Annually

2 3 4 5 years.

Rodeheaver FoundationRodeheaver Foundation
3400 Crill Avenue, Suite 1

Palatka, FL  32177

RODEHEAVER  FOUNDAT IONRODEHEAVER  FOUNDAT ION
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1. Twin Mattresses
2. Cottage washers and dryers
3. Commercial Mowers
4. 40 to 50 hp tractor
5. Storage Building

6. Tents (Camping & Shelter)
7. Bicycles
8. PC's running Windows 7
9. Cottage Water Treatment Systems
10. Sturdy Bedroom Furniture

Ranch Needs That Come To MindRanch Needs That Come To Mind

Purchase Your 
Cookbooks Now!

First Baptist
Church Picnic

Several hundred folks came
out for the church’s annual
summer picnic. This year
they decided to use the
Ranch Pavilion for the activi-
ty. Tours were given. The
food was great and the boys
enjoyed mixing with the
folks who came.

Update: Boys, ranch staff, and our many ranch friends con-
tribute to the Ranch Cookbook. Volume 4 is on sale. The book
can be purchased through the ranch office or at the ranch store
during our on-ranch fund raising events. Volume 5 is at the
printer and will be for sale soon! For cookbook inquiries call:
386-328-1281
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Dr. Richard Perallon  - 2012 Wagonmaster Award

Richard Perallon was awarded the 2012 Wagonmaster Award this past season.

Present in a regular chapel service to help us with the presentation were pictured
(L to R on right) Dr. Steve Chapman, Samuel Taylor, Bobby Cothren, Carlton
Spence, Dr. Richard Perallon, Ben Bates, Judge Ed Hedstrom, and Marc
Spalding.

These men were former recipients of the award and traditionally are asked back
to help with the award event. Pictured also were a group shot of most of the boys;
Carlton Spence presenting the award, Richard’s wife Lisa, surrounded by Cathy
Watkins (L) and Lois Johnson (R).

Bitter End- Hunting Trip
Highlights

Pictured is Carlton Spence, the host and sponsor of the trip,
receiving a gift of a crossbow from the boys, guides, and
guests.

Pictured below are boys receiving cash prizes for their success
in the woods. You will also see some of the ladies who were
present on the last evening; (L to R) Joan Lester, Lois Johnson,
Sara Josephson, and Lisa Perallon.
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7

Entertainment byShowTime USAStarting @ 12:00 on the stage underthe pavilion

REFRESHMENTSINCLUDING The Ranch's Famous BarBQ served at the Country Store atthe back of the pavilion
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Hay Baling Time

Hay is baled and loaded
for its removal to the stor-
age area here on the
ranch to feed the cows in
the winter. We have 100
acres on the north side of
ranch road that is cut and
baled for hay each year.

“Count Your Blessings, Stitch Them One By One.”
Georgia Pacific  Ranch Partner

Georgia Pacific’s Trisha Bowles presents a check to
Executive Director Ken Johnson for the operations
of the ranch. Georgia Pacific has been a supporter
for many years.

Above-(Left to Right) “Sassy Stichers” from
Conover, North Carolina: Janet Dixon, Doris
Houser, Sheila Bradshaw, Betty Fulbright.

In June, 2011, at the 37th Annual North Carolina State
Bluegrass Festival in Marion, North Carolina, Betty
Fulbright talked with staff at the Rodeheaver Boys Ranch
booth. 

After hearing the mission of the ranch announced at the
festival by MC Sherry Boyd and talking to staff at the
booth, Betty shared that she and a group of ladies in her
sewing circle wanted to work on a fundraising project for
the ranch by sewing a pieced, handmade quilt. She said
that quilts they have made for other projects have raised
hundreds of dollars.

During the 38th festival in June, 2012, the “Sassy
Stitchers“and Betty presented to Jeff a beautiful hand-
made patch-work quilt to be used in fundraising. The
style of the block is “Nice and Easy” and the ladies
stressed the fact that everything on the quilt was hand
stitched. Twenty-five ladies worked on the quilt over
approximately 30 hours.

Left Photo -(Left to Right) Presentation of the “Nice
and Easy” block quilt: Sheila Bradshaw, Betty
Fulbright, Jeff King and Doris Houser.
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Annual  Palatka Bluegrass  Fest ivalAnnual  Palatka Bluegrass  Fest ival
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Rodeheaver Boys Ranch Vehicle Program
“Be a part of Rodeheaver history... your vehicle 
donation will help change  a young man’s life!” 

* CARS  

* Trucks 

* Vans

* Motorhomes

* Campers

* Motorcycles

* Farm Equipment

* Boats
It ’s  Better To Build Boys Than To Mend Men

Donate Your  Vehic lesDonate Your  Vehic les

Bluegrass Grand Marshal 
Bobby Cothren

The 2012 Fall Bluegrass Festival grand marshal, Bobby
Cothren, was awarded a Mare’s Leg “Shooting Iron.”

Carlton Spence represented the presentation delegation.
Pictured in the group picture (L to R) are Judge Ed
Hedstrom, Steve Watkins, Marc Spalding, Dr. Robert
Mitchem, Bobby Cothren, Carlton Spence, Richard Perallon,
MC Sherry Boyd, Ken Johnson, and Jeff King. 
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Edie Kynard, Editor and Lois Johnson Copy Editor
Ken Johnson – Executive Director

Steve Watkins – Director of Ranch Life
Jeff King – Development Director

Greg Buchanan – Vehicle Program/Activities Director
Richard Perallon – President RBR

Don Holmes – Vice President RBR
Sam Taylor – Treasurer RBR

Karen Hughes – Secretary RBR

Dan Martinez – President, Rodeheaver Foundation
Ben Bates – Treasurer, Rodeheaver Foundation

Ed Hedstrom – Secretary, Rodeheaver Foundation

RANCH WRANGLER MAGAZINERANCH WRANGLER MAGAZINE

Shots From Around 
The Ranch
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Annual Horse Ride

Phone: 386-328-1281    •    Website: www.rbr.org    •    Email: rodeheaverboys@gmail.com


